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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

12th DECEMBER 2005 

Item NO. 23 
QUESTION:   Councillor Eamonn Tuffy
To ask the Manager if he would provide a report on projects through which the Council secures housing units for letting to tenants additional to the Council’s housing programme?

Reply:

South Dublin County Council occasionally purchases individual houses, procures social housing under Part V of the Planning & Development Act 2000 (as amended) and procures availability contracts under RAS. 
RAS (the Rental Accommodation Scheme) for which South Dublin County Council is one of the lead authorities was recently commenced in the county.
 A number of social housing units have already been procured under Part V of the Planning & Development Act 2000 (as amended).  Agreements have been reached for the procurement of further social/voluntary housing units at various locations throughout the county during 2006.   

Under RAS the Council will be entering into availability contracts with private landlords whereby the Council will have exclusive nomination rights to the properties for the duration of the contract.  Initially only those who have been in receipt of Rent Supplement for a minimum of 18 months and who have a long-term housing need qualify to transfer to RAS.

There are approximately 3,800 RS recipients in South Dublin of which approximately 3000 are on the Council’s Housing Waiting List.  

The RAS unit will be working its way through these cases over the next three years as they hit the 18 month threshold.

It is hoped that “package transfer deals” comprising the existing property, landlord and tenant can be agreed in most cases.  At the end of 2008 the scheme will be reviewed by Government and if successful, it has the potential to become a very significant element of social housing provision where further contracts can be entered into and provision of rented units increased.
